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This week’s focus: Creativity in Class Topics 
 
Dear Parents/carers, 
 
We hope you had an enjoyable half-term with you families, even though the 
weather wasn't the best. As you will be aware, we will be going into another 
lockdown from Thursday of this week in England. As announced schools will 
remain open and attendance at school will continue to be mandatory. In 
order that we can keep our school open for as many children as possible we 
must make sure we continue to stick to the staggered drop off and pick-up 
times alongside all the other measures we have in place in school. Please 
ensure when dropping children, you maintain social distancing rules and 
avoid congregating in groups on the school premises. Please do not arrive on 
site until your allotted time. I know this may be an inconvenience if you have 
more than one child to drop at different times, but I think you will all agree 
this is preferable to the schools being closed. We will continue to follow 
guidance from the Department for Education on steps to take in the 
instance of a positive case in school. If that means a 'bubble' of children 
needs to isolate our teachers have worked hard to ensure we have remote 
education learning plans in place so there will be as little a disruption to the 
children as possible.   
 
We all know that the best place for children to learn is in the classroom with 
their class teacher so let's all work together to keep our children and staff 
safe so they can remain in front of the class and doing what they do best. 
Please make sure you follow the most recent guidance if you or your child 
develop symptoms and if in doubt please contact the school. Be patient with 
our fantastic office staff who are not trained medical professionals, but they 
will be able to help interpret the guidance if needed.  
 
We are aware this next lockdown will be a challenging time in many ways for 
our families, emotionally and financially in some cases. We have a strong 
sense of community and I am sure we can work together to keep schools 
open and ensure the best possible education for your children.  
 
Best wishes  
Samantha Jones  
Rainbow Trust Leader 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary: 
 
Parent Consultations 
Monday 9th November – 
Thursday 12th November 
 
Friday 13th November – 
Children in Need – non-
uniform day  
 
Last Day of Term 
Friday 18th December 2020 
 
Inset Days: 
Monday 4th January 2021 
Thursday 22nd July 2021 
Friday 23rd July 2021 
……………………………………. 
Attendance and Awards 
week ending 22nd October 
2020 
 
Attendance: 
Carn Brea: 91% 
Godolphin:  
Y1 – 100% 
Y2  - 96% 
Trencrom – 99% 
Tregonning  - 95% 
 
Attendance Trophy –  
Year 1 Godolphin 
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Tregonning – iPad Stand 
Tregonning have been designing an iPad stand to be used for holding the 
iPads when making film animations. 
 

 
 
Trencrom – Mayan Temple 
Trencrom Class have been building a Mayan temple and decorating it with 
their own Mayan writing. 

 
 
 
School Photographs – Friday 13th November - CANCELLED 
Due to the new restrictions from Thursday this week we have had to cancel 
the School Photograph session booked for Friday 13th November. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Certificates awarded 
this week: 
 
Lunchtime: Sophie, Harry 
M, Hermione, Bella K 
 
Carn Brea: Henry, Alyssia, 
Byron, Caja 
 
Godolphin: Emily C, Zara, 
Florence 
 
Trencrom: Maisy, Issie, 
Janise 
 
Tregonning: Mylo, Keira, 
Harry  
 
Headteacher: Jessica O’C, 
Jasper L-L, Erin, Elijah J-D, 
Holly T, Florence, Evan 
 
Quote 
Science knows no country, 
because knowledge 
belongs to humanity, and 
is the torch which 
illuminates the world. 
Louis Pasteur 

Louis Pasteur was a French 
biologist, microbiologist, 
and chemist renowned for 
his discoveries of the 
principles of vaccination, 
microbial fermentation and 
pasteurization. He is 
remembered for his 
remarkable breakthroughs 
in the causes and 
prevention of diseases, and 
his discoveries have saved 
many lives ever since. 



Parent Consultations 
We will be holding parent meetings the week beginning the 9th November. 
This will be an opportunity for you to discuss with your child’s class teacher 
how they have settled in, the progress they are making and areas they are 
currently working on. If your child is on the SEND register you will also be 
able to discuss your child’s individual education plan. Unfortunately, we are 
unable to invite parents into school for the meetings as we would normally. 
All consultations will therefore take place over the phone. Please sign up 
using the link below and book an appointment with your child’s class 
teacher.  You will need to register your email and create a password first. 
 
https://cal.smoothbook.co/5da5ce6f84e31e7aa72ad4c2 

 
Please also let the class teacher know (via private message on Dojo) which 
phone number you would prefer to be contacted on for your meeting.  
 
Teachers will then call from school at the time you have booked. Meetings 
will take place as follows: 
 
Carn Brea (Miss Berry) - Monday 9th November 4-6pm and Thursday 12th 
November  - 2-5p.m 
Godolphin (Miss Souch) - Wednesday 11th and Thursday 12th November   
3-6p.m 
Trencrom (Mrs Richards) - Tuesday 10th and Wednesday 11th November  
3-6p.m 
Tregonning (Mr Hooper) - Monday 9th and Thursday 12th November   
3-6p.m 
 
Poppy Appeal 
We will be supporting the British Legion poppy appeal again this year. From 
Tuesday 20th October until Friday 6th November poppies will be available for 
a small donation. We will also be selling zip pulls (50p), Poppy reflectors 
(50p), Wristbands (£1.00) and snap bands (£1.50). If you would like your 
child to make a donation or buy one of the fundraising products please send 
them in with the correct amount of change. Thank you for your continued 
support. 
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Children in Need – Non-Uniform Day 
On Thursday 12th November we will be raising 
money for Children in Need.  Children can 
come to school in their own clothes/no uniform 
if they wish and make a donation through the 
school. 
 
 
 
 
 
Posters 
 
Please see attached information: 
 

• Early Help Parenting Worker Advice Line and Autumn Term Virtual 
Parenting Programme details. 

• Camborne Science and International Academy (CSIA) Super Saturday 
Autumn Programme for Years 5 and 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  



 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


